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Borough of
	Atlantic Highlands

100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, New Jersey  07716
732-291-1444                   Fax 732-291-9725
www.ahnj.com         


        
Recreation Department
Vincent Whitehead, Chairman

MINUTES-March 18, 2021
Recreation Meeting
Zoom 6:30pm


CALL TO ORDER: 6:34pm
Vincent Whitehead called the meeting to order. 

IN ATTENDANCE:
Vincent Whitehead, Councilmen James Murphy, Chris Parmigiani, Dan Sutton, Brandon Raper, Kelly Snyder, Sue Curry, Claire Kozic and Nathan Boms

Also In Attendance: Councilwomen Lori Hohenleitner, running the Zoom Meeting

Councilmen Murphy made a motion to approve the minutes for February 18, 2021, second by Chris Parmigiani. All agreed by voice.

PUNLIC COMMENT: There was none 

YOUTH COMMISION REPORT: 
Nathan Boms reported that the Sandy Hook Little League would be starting practices soon.

PROGRAMS/EVENTS: Mrs. Snyder reported that all of the Easter bags have been made and the recreation members will meet at Borough Hall at 12:30 on 3/27/21 to set up and distribute. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Parmigiani suggested to make the maps more detailed for the spring garage sale by adding categories for shoppers to see what each house will be selling. Mr. Parmigiani and Mrs. Snyder discussed putting categories on the sign up flyers. Mr. Parmigiani asked the committee members their thoughts on charging to register. In the past, there has been a $10.00 fee to cover advertising costs and all members agree to keep it the same amount. Mr. Parmigiani and Mrs. Snyder will work on a flyer. 

Mr. Whitehead addresses summer recreation. Mrs. Snyder explains at this time the Mother Teresa School property is not allowing anyone to use the facility, as well as the Atlantic Highlands Elementary School. We are hoping with updated executive orders that decision will change. Mr. Sutton suggested using the Navesink Firehouse or other facilities. Mr. Whitehead suggested pairing with Highlands. Mrs. Snyder will look into these options. Mr. Parmigiani suggested that maybe if the traditional camp cannot run we could offer day trips/activities. 





OLD BUSINESS: Mr. Whitehead announced Mrs. Snyder was in contact with the harbor commission and the nets on the basketball court have been replaced. Mr. Parmigiani suggested possibly getting new rims and Mrs. Kozic agreed the basketball courts could use some renovations. Both Mr. Parmigiani and Mrs. Kozic questioned who would be the contact to make those renovations. Councilwomen Hohenleitner and Councilmen Murphy offered to speak to the Harbor Committee and Open Space Committee. 

NEW BUSINESS: John Torine joins to present 19 Sports. Mr. Torine gave a presentation on all the sports/events I9 Sports offers. Mr. Torine spoke about pricing, coaching and locations where activities can be held. The committee thanks Mr. Torine for his time and will discuss their interest in having I9 Sports offer programs to the community. 

Councilmen Crowley joins the meeting at 7:32pm.

Councilmen Crowley introduces Cranston Dean. Mr. Crowley discusses having a summer day long concert. Mr. Dean explains how this program has run in the past. Mr. Crowley suggested theming this with the drive-in movie and offered to take on all responsibility of planning the concert. All depending on covid regulations further details will be discussed. 

CORRESPONDENCE:

There was none. 

ADJOURN: Mr. Whitehead made a motion to adjourn the meeting second by Mr. Parmigiani. Meeting adjourned at 8:19pm.
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